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November 22, 1955

To Br& Arthur A. Hauck, President of the University of Maine
Re: “Addition" to Chemical Engineering Building, Chapter 178,
.Resolves of 1455, . R

'Ghapté:-lja, RgﬁoLvéé, 1955, reads as follows:

-"Resolyed® That there be, and hereby is,
appropriated itrom the unappropriated surplus
of the general rund the sum of $370,000 in
favor ot the University of Maine to construct
and equip an gddition to the chemical engineer-
ing bullding (Aubert Hall); amd be it further

‘"Resolved: -That this appropriation shall not
lapse but shall remain a continuing carrying
account until the purposes of this resolve have

" been completed,": |

In its Legislative Document form a statement ot tacta was
included in the tallowing tenor:

¥MThese wings were included in the .original
plans of a Chemic¢al Engineering Building, the
-central portion of which was constructed in
1940, They are now urgently needed to provide
more space ftor undergraduate Instruction in
chemistry and chemical engineering, and par-
ticularly to provide for adequate facilities for
teaching and research'in pulp and paper technology.
With these additions to the Chemical Engineering
Building, the University can maintain its recognized
high standing in the pulp and paper field and con=-
tinue eftectively to serve Maine‘'s largest industry.”

You ask, concerning this Act, whether or not it would permit
the constructlien of a buylilding separate from the Chemical Engineering
Building (Aubert Hall). The question 18 raised because it has been
ageertained that such a building, as compared with a building comn-
nected to, or adjoining the original building, would be more prac«
ticable,

We must answer your question in the negative.

The statement of racts contained in L. D. 375, required by
House rule, shows the legislative intent to appropriate money to
construct and equip a wing. to Aubert Hall. The statement amplifies .
the meaning of the word "addition" as seen in the enacted bilil, and
shows that the intent was to build a wing, or addition, that would
be connected to the main building.

Reading the Legislative Document in its entirety compels the
conclusion that construction of a building separate from the main
building would not be proper.

James Glynn Frost
Deputy Attorney General
JGF:of



